
Dear Fellow Missionar-
ies, Pastors & Friends: 
 
Margaret and I wish to 
thank each of you who  
congratulated us as we 
joined our hands and 
hearts in holy matri-

mony on June 16, 2013. Allow me to tell you a little about 
my Margaret. 
 
Margaret has related to me that she is anxious to have 
an active part in my ministries. She has already demon-
strated her love for the Japanese people. She wants to 
do all she can to reach the Japanese for Christ. She 
walks about a mile each day to and from the fitness cen-
ter and works out there for a hour and a half. On the way, 
she stops people and witnesses to them. She has been  
responsible for many getting saved, baptized and added 
to the church. She wants part in the Precious Memories 
Support Ministry and the SOS Soulwinning Ministry. She 
has been alone much longer than I; in fact, over 42 
years. During that time she has been a Sunday School 
teacher and a soul-winner. She may be short of stature, 
but she is a giant in God’s sight. Oh, by the way, the 

smaller picture shows our garage full of “stuff” from our two homes that we are moving into our 
new rented home. What a job! 
 
We do ask for your earnest prayers. Also, we have plans to enlarge our ministry. We want to get 
new printed brochures of the Japanese services in all the universities, oriental restaurants and 
oriental markets in the Springfield area. We want to have more activities for the Japanese. 
There are many more Japanese in this area than we originally thought. The most difficult  
problem is finding them. We are checking into various ways to contact them. As we enlarge this 
ministry, we are in need of approximately $600.00 more in monthly support. Presently there are 
6 monthly supporters that support through the BBFI and 2 who support directly. Please do make 
this a matter of prayer and follow the Lord’s leading. 
 
Again, pray for my new wife Margaret as we set out to Serve Our Saviour together. She will be a 
great help meet to me.  


